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THE UNIVERSITY BARGE CLUB
Meeting of the Executive Committee
Jan 28, 2014
The Executive Committee of the University Barge Club met on Tuesday, Jan 28, 2014 in the Lilacs. The meeting was attended by Howard Greenberg, President, Chris Blackwall, Mitch Budman, Kelly Ennis, Bart Isdaner, Dixon Shay and Jen Wesson.  President Greenberg chaired the meeting.  Guests: Greg Heller, representing the SN, Alex Cook, Captain, Cliff Pearlman, Ben Speciale and Lindsey Catov
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	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action

	1.  Call to Order.


	
	Howard called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.



	2.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES.
	
	The minutes of the Dec. 3, 2013 meeting were approved without discussion. 



	3.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT


	Howard reported:

· Annual meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 24

· Howard has appointed Mitch Budman to Chair the Nominating Committee

· Howard asked for comments regarding the Springside Chestnut Hill Academy (SCHA) lease. 

· Howard reported that he spoke with the Temple Women’s Head Coach to show our support and see how UBC can help with their pending program termination

· We are committed to a 2014 Summer Camp .

· Howard asked the EC to discuss UBC’s support of the Regional US Rowing Board Candidates.  John White and Paul Horvat are running for this post 


	· The EC supports a new 3 year term at $37,000 per year with 3% annual increases in future years.  Howard will prepare a new lease and send to SCHA

· The EC voted to support Paul Horvat in the upcoming election



	4.  TREASURER’S REPORT
	Dixon reported that

· Final changes were made to the 2014 budget as discussed at the 12/3/2013 EC meeting.
· The Update to the Strategic Plan has been authored by Cliff and primarily provides a continued financial plan for the Club.  Upon final review of comments, including those of the UBC 1871 Foundation, Dixon hopes to have the final Update ready for approval at the March 4 meeting.
· Dixon and Kelly reported that they have developed a new design/layout for the Lilacs room, including new furniture previously approved by The EC.  Kelly introduced new furniture designs and materials and will work on final specifications for the new furniture to be ordered.

· Dixon reported that the engineering  report commissioned by St. Gobain details some structural issues with the building.  St. Gobain appears to remain interested in providing materials and other assistance for a new roof and other projects.  

· Dixon recommended that we post the Delinquency Notice for the handful of members that have not paid or responded to all previous attempts to satisfy their unpaid dues.  

	The EC accepted the Treasurer’s report

· The 2014 Budget was approved 

· The EC agreed that it is time to post the official Suspension Notice



	5.  COXSWAIN’S  REPORT 
	Howard reported on behalf of Bruce

· The newly acquired boats would be ready for service by the Spring season.

· Howard asked for agreement on the new Rack Fee rates.


	The EC accepted the Coxswain’s Report

· The EC approved the new Rack Fee of $150/per seat

· 

	6.  CAPTAIN’S REPORT
	Alex reported

· He is still trying to organize boats for the Saratoga Regatta on 2/22/2014

· 2013 Log Book information has been fully compiled and published

· Strong UBC participation in annual winter Concept 2 Erg competition


	

	7.  LILACS REPORT
	Kelly and Alan reported

· Successful January Holiday party.  The EC thanked Kelly and Alan for organizing the well attended (approx. 83) event.

· Kelly introduced Lindsey Catov as UBC’s new Web Master, including posting of the Lilacs Calendar, EC Minutes and other updates
	The EC accepted the Committee’s report.



	8.  HOUSE COMMITTEE REPORT
	Howard reported on behalf of Brian

· We continue our critter control efforts.  The raccoon problem appears to be improving.  Weather stripping has been installed at the garage doors

· Comcast is willing to install cable along the row if all the clubs are willing to participate.  UBC is one of only a couple of Clubs that has currently shown interest in agreeing to a sign-up with Comcast for enhanced services


	The EC accepted the report.

	9.  ELECTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT
	Jen reported 

· Jen provided a list of current candidates

· Jen solicited discussion regarding a new membership class for older less active members.  


	The EC accepted the Committee’s report.

· The EC approved a new membership class.  Details, including exact annual dues to be further discussed



	10.  SN INFORMATION
	Greg Heller reported

· The SN is considering how to support the Cooper River rowing community as they prepare for no rowing/racing during  a half year dredging program starting in July 2014.


	

	11.  OLD BUSINESS:
	None
	


ADJOURNMENT:  President Greenberg adjourned the meeting at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bart Isdaner, Vice President
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